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Shobnall Primary School, Shobnall Road, Burton upon Trent, Staffordshire, DE14 2BB

Telephone:  01283 239100     Facsimile: 01283 239105

E-mail:  headteacher@shobnall.staffs.sch.uk
School Council Minutes

Present:   Mrs T Farrington, Mrs S Welch
    Reception: Jack Wiley & Seren York       
 Year 1: Noah Jordan & Anah-Rabia Hussain
    Year 2: Daniel Briza Stephens & Madeeha Habib
    Year 3:  Alfie Key & Charley Wallis                   
    Year 5:  Kyle Turner & Katie Li                          Year 6:  Gracie Clarke & Hadyn Manners
Apologies: Kyle Hughes & Kady Kent
Meeting Date: 3.12.14
	Agenda Item
	Action by whom
	Minutes/Notes

	1. Welcome and introduction to the meeting.
	T Farrington
	Mrs Farrington welcomed Mrs Welch and all the School Council members to the meeting.


	2.  Matters arising from the minutes of 14.11.14

	T Farrington
	Mrs Gilbert has used the Morrison’s vouchers to order bug boxes and other resources for Forest School.
Mrs Farrington is going to visit Paget High School on 4th December to talk to a member of their staff regarding trees which may be donated to our school, and possible suggestions for setting up our own Forest School area.  

School Council badges have been ordered and should arrive at any time. Children will be given their badges during Friday’s assembly.

Mrs Farrington spoke to Mrs Inger about drinks cartons in packed lunches.  Mrs Inger said that they are only available in one size but if children require further drinks, cups and water are always available.

Miss Odell is going to try to arrange for a book fair to coincide with parent’s consultations next term.  Monies raised can be used to purchase books for KS2 Library.

	3.  Outdoor Environment
	Mrs Welch 
	Mrs Welch spoke to the children about their suggestions and offered feedback:
Y6 – Cheerleading club for football team – possibility, a member of staff would need to run this.

Assault course – funding implications

Golf course – This would need to be moveable.

Mrs Welch suggested that children could possibly access the golfing facilities at Shobnall Leisure Centre.

Round sprinting track – discuss with County Grounds, consider cost

Trampolining club – The cost of equipment and Health & Safety implications would not make this possible.

Y5 – Pond – Health & Safety considerations, could be part of Forest School

New goal posts – School has recently purchased new goal posts.  SW will look to see how the nets are to be attached.

Hula hoops and skipping ropes – Could acquire from Active Sports Sainsbury’s vouchers.
Camp area – Possible Forest School idea
More active playground games – SW to speak to Mr Attwood
Maze – Space, time to mature.
Climbing wall – Could look into a possible Lottery bid?
Jobs for the juniors on the infant playground – SW could organize this
Experiment area – Forest School
Y4 – Outdoor greenery – Forest School
Bigger goals – This could be achieved by using the interlocking goal posts.  It would need to be situated on the field in the Summer
Different sports – not just football – possibly different sports allocated for different break times.  SW to discuss at the Sports Committee
Tree house – not practical
Bugs and butterfly area – Bug homes from Morrison’s vouchers.  SW suggested the children could also make some more.
Quiet colouring area – Needs allocating on the playground and respected by all children.
Y3 – Quiet reading area – As above.
Y2 – Hidden garden, somewhere to explore – Forest School
Own class growing gardens – Mrs Farrington to speak to Mrs Taylor regarding this.
Bikes for older children – Bikeability?
Y1 – Minibeast garden – Forest School
Outdoor classroom – Forest School
Skittles – SW to query with Active Playground Leaders if available in school.  Could be purchased with Sainsbury’s vouchers.
Soft footballs – SW to action



	4. Any Other Business
	Gracie Clarke

Hadyn Manners
	Gracie and Hadyn suggested a Christmas Non-Uniform Day be organised to coincide with Christmas dinner.  Funds raised could go to our outdoor equipment.

The School Council thought this was a good idea.  Gracie and Hadyn to prepare a letter by the end of the week to go out to parents on Friday 5th December.

The next meeting will be held on Friday 9th January 2015, 9.10am.

The meeting closed.
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Mrs. B. M. Roobottom – Head Teacher


